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Grove Mission 

We have had a very busy week to finish a very hectic term. It was great to see so many       

amazing hats today walking through the market for our annual parade. It was very difficult          

to choose winners this year. Thankfully the captains and vice captains were on hand to do the 

judging.  

The children had a fun night at film night. The money raised help toward the cost of the Year 1  

trip to London Zoo. Please look at the website to see some pictures of the fantastic day they had.  

The summer term is packed with lots events. Key dates to keep free are  

 Saturday 27th April for The Big Dig,  

 Tuesday 18th June Mission Globes,  

 Saturday 6th July—Summer Fair 11am—3pm  

 Thursday 11th July—Sports day 

Next Half term the children in Year 5 will get the opportunity to spend a night camping at Suntrap.  

There will be meeting for parents on both sites when we return after the holiday. Wednesday 24th 

April there will be 2 meetings on the North site at 9am and 5.30pm. There will be identical    

meetings on the South site on Thursday 25th at 8.45am and 5.30pm. At the meetings you will be 

informed about the arrangements and what the children will need to bring with them.  

 Sparrow class will be going first and leaving on Thursday 2nd May and Returning to school on 

Friday 3rd May. 

 Swan & Swallow will go on Tuesday 7th May and return Wednesday 8th May 

 Starling will go Wednesday 8th May and return Thursday 9th  

 Skylark will go Thursday 9th May and return Friday 10th May.  

Thank you to the PTA who organised some lovely events last Friday for Mother’s Day. They raised 

£110 for school funds.  

 

Goodbye/Farewell 

It is the end of a term and we are saying goodbye to some members of staff. Mrs Hemmings who  

has been with us since 2014 returned in October after having her little girl but is leaving us today. 

Since returning Mrs Hemmings has only been part time and has taught many classes across both 

sites and most recently in Swan. We wish her all the best for her new job. 

Miss Leanna has been on of our support assistants since February 2015 and will be leaving us  

today. Thank you for all the support and hard work , we wish you both the best of luck for the   

future. We also said goodbye this week to Miss Christie , who was a supply teacher. We are    

having to move some staff around due to the changes but we will make sure there is as little    

disruption as possible. One change will be Miss Tracey will be going back to the South site Nursery 

after the Easter break. Hopefully Miss Osborne will be returning after the Easter Break. She       

recently had a minor operation but has not been well enough to return to work.  

March 

8th April—22nd April Easter Holiday 

18th April Reception 2019 Offer day 

Tuesday 23rd Children back at school for the Summer Term 

Tuesday 23rd, Wednesday 24th & Thursday 25th Artsnight work with 8 Year 4 children 

Wednesday 24th Suntrap meeting for year 5 North Parents 9am and 5.30pm 

Thursday 25th Suntrap meeting for Year 5 South parents 8.45am & 5.30pm 

Thursday 25th Kingfisher & Kestrel at Suntrap 

Friday 26th Closing date for being Kind Poster 

Friday 26th Kittiwake & Kinglet at Suntrap 

Monday 29th, Tuesday 30th, Wednesday 1st Artsnight work 

Thursday 2nd Sparrow Class camp at Suntrap return on Friday 

  Nursery Open Day North 

Friday 3rd Mallard class assembly 

  Nursery Open day South 

 

 

 

 

Competition 

One of our Vice Captains has come up with a fantastic Easter holiday competition linked to our 

motto and the ethos of the school. Kamran would like for the children 

to design a poster  promoting kindness and good manners . 

He would like the designs to be A4 and colourful and highlight how 

children can be kind to others and examples of good manners.  

There will be prizes for the top 4 and we will make them into posters 

to have displayed around the school. 

The year 6 children have been reading Wonder and in it is an         

inspirational quote “Shall we make a new rule of life …. Always to try 

to be a little kinder than is necessary”. It is originally from J.M. Barrie’

s book called The Little White Bird 

Closing date for entries is the 26th April 2019. 



 

Parliament Visit 

 

We had a visit from the Parliament’s Education and 

Engagement Officer for London . Ms. Dobson is 

working across the city to help children and young 

people develop their understanding of democracy and 

Parliament, and support schools in the delivery of   

aspects of the National Curriculum including SMSC, 

PSHE, Citizenship and other related subjects. This 

was a fantastic follow up for the School Council who 

had a trip to Parliament recently.      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dodgeball  

Well done to the dodge ball team, who managed to get to the quarter fi-

nals. They learnt a valuable lesson about how the referee’s call is final. 

Shame there was no VAR! 

 

Attendance 

Well done to all of the children who received an award   today for their attendance. We still have a 

long way to go to improving the attendance across the whole school, but it was great to see so many 

children receiving Bronze and silver trophies today. I have been called in to meeting in the Easter  

holidays by the Local Authority to discuss the persistently absent       

children.  

                   

 


